



NE VSLETTER

Proudly serving the Huntsville community at the Captain Trey Wilbourn Model Airplane Field.

P.O. Box 2163 Huntsville, AL 35804 August 2018

Officers		
President		
Bob Templeton	256-479-7378	
Vice-President		
Al Blair	269-277-0879	
Secretary		
Wade Sims	205-310-4846	
Treasurer		
John Tubb	401-450-9669	
Newsletter Editor		

Board of Directors (TBD)

Committee Chairmen		
Field		
Clint Bestor	besthome@peo	
	plepc.com	
Programs		
Al Blair	269-277-0879	
Publicity		
Bob Templeton	256-533-3316	
Safety		
Al Blair	269-277-0879	
Web Editor	_	
Bob Templeton	256-479-7378	

John Pieczynski	By Appt	256-651-6487
John Tubb	By Appt	401-450-9669

Flight Instructors

President's Message

National Model Aviation Day 2018 was a great success! Thank you everyone for your help and participation. We had 26 participants that signed-in and donated to the event. Again, a huge thanks goes out to Al Blair for going above and beyond. He has been the CD for every event we had this year.

Three Board of Directors positions will need to be filled this election cycle. Treasurer, Secretary, and Newsletter Editor. A nomination committee will be appointed at Tuesday's club meeting. This club cannot be run by the president and VP alone. Time required by these positions is minimal. Generally, members of the board are expected to be a club and board meetings and to carry out their specific duties such as taking meeting minutes, preparing a financial report for club meetings, and editing and producing the club's newsletter. The total monthly time requirements for these positions should be less than five hours/month...a small price to pay to help keep your club running smoothly.

Please give serious consideration to helping be an instrumental presence in RCRC. Please contact a board member to let them know you want to help. Watch future newsletters to see who will be on the nomination committee.

Fly well, fly safe!! Bob Templeton President - RCRC

August 2018 Page 1



RCRC Newsletter Page 2

Minutes of the July 17, 2018 RCRC Club Meeting

Meeting called to order at 1803. Quorum was present

Old Business

- Treasurer's report was given by Bob Templeton. Balances for our Money Market, Checking, and PayPal accounts were provided.
- Safety report was given by Al Blair. No incidents were reported. Safety reminders briefly discussed.
 - o Throttle cut switch for electrics
 - o Tie-down holes for power run-ups
 - o Fluid intake on very hot days
- Newsletter content and previous meeting minutes approved. No discussion or questions.
- Event summaries of MultiGP Final and Swap Meet were provided by Al Blair.

New Business

- Board member position that need to be filled the next election were discussed. The following positions must be filled this election cycle.
 - o Treasurer
 - o Secretary
 - o Newsletter Editor
- Heads-up for nomination committee that will be appointed at the August meeting.
- Missing tables discussed. New tables will be built.
- Field Manager needed. Clint Bestor volunteered.

Minutes of the August 7, 2018 Board of Directors Meeting:

Meeting called to order at 1815

Present: Bob Templeton, Al Blair, and Wade Sims

- Discussion and preparation for National Model Aviation Day event.
- Al Blair will acquire the materials and build new tables for the pits.
- Discussion of field and club items that need attention.

Meeting adjourned at 1825

August 2018 Page 2



RCRC Newsletter Page 3



RCRC NEWSLETTER EDITOR P.O. Box 2163 Huntsville, AL 35804

TO:

The field will be closed to members on Friday at noon before all field events, except Club Day and Toys for Tots. The field will be released back to the club by CD when the event is finished.

August 2018 Page 3